
27th January 2022 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Staffing Update 
 
There will be some changes to staffing in February and March. 
 
Miss Toolan, Teaching Assistant, will be leaving us on Friday 4th February.  However, she will 
continue with her Play Therapy role one day a week on a Monday. 
 
Mrs Poyner will move from Y1/2 to the Speech and Language Centre after half term; Monday 
21st February.  Mrs Poyner will teach the class from Monday to Wednesday each week. 
 
Mrs Broxon will be returning from Maternity Leave on Thursday 24th February to resume her 
teaching role in the Speech and Language Centre.  Mrs Broxon will teach Thursday and Friday. 
 
Mrs Sweeney will move from the Speech and Language Centre after half term to Y1/2; from 
Monday 21st February. 
 
Miss Monaghan will be leaving us on Thursday 31st March, as Mrs Vernon will be returning 
from her Maternity Leave on Friday 1st April. 
 
I would like to thank Miss Toolan and Miss Monaghan for their enthusiasm and commitment 
to our Vernon Park family and wish them success and happiness in their next adventures. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Claire E Lee 
Head Teacher 
 


